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The Town Board of the Town of Chester convened at the Town of Chester Municipal Center, 

6307 State Route 9, Chestertown, New York, at 7:00 pm. 

 

Roll Call:    

Supervisor Craig Leggett – Present 

Councilperson Chris Aiken - Present 

Councilperson Karen DuRose – Absent 

Councilperson Mike Packer – Present 

Councilperson Larry Turcotte – Present 

Town Clerk, Mindy Conway – Present 

 

Special Meeting: 

Supervisor Leggett opened the Special Town Board Meeting at 7:05 pm with Councilperson 

Turcotte leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Public Hearing: 

Supervisor Leggett opened the public hearing on the 2024 Preliminary Budget at 7:06 pm. 

 

Supervisor Leggett asked if anyone would like to speak. 

 

David Betts, Cochair of the North Warren EMS, asked how much the emergency squad was 

allotted.  Supervisor Leggett commented that it is on its own fund now, so it is not within our 

general budget, and it is set at $312,000.  A 4% increase over last year. 

 

David Betts said that they submitted a budget to the Town, they anticipate a shortfall of $100,000 

this year due to several things.  The first thing is that in the past there was an overestimation of 

what their reimbursement was going to be.  They have revised that by going back five (5) years 

and averaging the last five (5) years.  So, there was an overestimation of about $50,000.  They 

have had to pay their employees more.  It is hard to get employees.  They have had to offer 

medical benefits and some other benefits to get them to stay.  It is very competitive up here in the 

north country.  They also have a line for equipment now.  They are going to buy a new 

ambulance this year and covid has helped them out with that with the ARPA funding.  The two 

(2) ambulances they have now are 10-12 years old and they are costing them a lot of money to 

keep them going.  This year they will replace one (1) of them and within five (5) years they will 

need to replace the other one.  If not, they will be down to one ambulance.  If there is not 

something else, they can do they may need to cut the hours of service and that is not far to the 

north country.  

 

David Betts commented that they would like to get together to work together on the budget for 

2026.   

 

Supervisor Leggett commented that they did go over the tax cap twice for EMS.  Last year was 

one to form the district.  He is deeply sympathetic to the EMS situation.  At the county level they 

have been trying to address this.  Supervisor Leggett feels that each individual squad in the 

county does not want to give up their own administration.  He had reached out to Derrick Helms, 
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our liaison to the EMS, about what the town was going to put in, but had not heard much back 

from him. 

 

Supervisor Leggett asked what the Town of Horicon ended up doing.  David Betts said $7,000 

more.  Supervisor Leggett said we are doing $12,000 more than last year. 

 

Supervisor Leggett said that they broke the tax cap last year and didn’t want to do it again.  

However, there is fund balance that can be used for a one-time purchase or special project.   

 

David Betts said that when they gave you the number for the tax district it was probably not done 

right and asked what EMS and fire get.  Supervisor Leggett said EMS is at 38¢, Chestertown 

Fire is at 83¢, Pottersville Fire gets $1.69, and North Creek Fire 78¢.  David Betts said that is 

very low for what they do, and it is staffed seven (7) days a week, twenty-four (24) hours a day. 

 

Councilperson Turcotte asked who the treasurer was now.  David Betts replied Cash Jones. 

 

David Betts asked if there was any way to fix the amount in the tax district.  Supervisor Leggett 

said no.  Every year we have done the preliminaries for the Local Law to break the tax cap and it 

would be the will of the Board to bring it up.  Right now, they are $118 under the tax cap.  We all 

know it is a good case.  David Betts commented he wants it to continue. 

 

Councilperson Turcotte said that they cannot authorize putting any more money into the budget 

right now, because they answer to the taxpayers.  Obviously, the EMS needs it, he is not saying it 

doesn't.  He would like to see what was spent last year to see what to spend this year.  David 

Betts asked what he could do now, give the town a copy of what was spent after they close their 

books.  

 

Davis Betts said that they gave their employees a raise, but it was under 3%. 

 

Supervisor Leggett asked if there was anyone else from the public who would like to speak?  

Anyone on Zoom? 

 

Supervisor Leggett closed the public hearing for the 2024 Preliminary Budget at 7:29 pm. 

 

Preliminary Budget: 

Supervisor Legget presented the following spreadsheet: 
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Supervisor Leggett suggested the following preliminary budget revisions to be able to ensure that 

there is good staffing coming into the next year.   

 

 
 

There would be no net changes in the cost at all.  It is just moving around funds between job 

titles.  Reducing the supervisor, the deputy supervisor, and confidential secretary and increasing 

the assistant bookkeeper, assessor clerk, Zoning Administrator, and the ZCEO.  The assistant 

bookkeeper has been here over a year, and he would like to give her more hours, there may be a 

transition with the bookkeeper.  He reduced the amount for the confidential secretary but kept the 

line item for the supervisor to still be able to hire one.  Increase the assessor clerk’s hours from 

20 to 24 because of the reval and increase the zoning assistant to 16 hours per week.  Increase for 

the zoning administrator just to keep that in line, if we lose the zoning administrator we are really 
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out of luck.  Johnsburg hasn’t had any success filling their position.  They could make a 

resolution to make those changes. 

 

Councilperson Aiken asked if it was the same rate of pay just more hours.  Supervisor Leggett 

said that is correct.  Councilperson Aiken asked if the zoning administrator was going to be 

working more hours.  Supervisor Leggett said no that is an increase in pay for the zoning 

administrator to $26.50. 

 

Councilperson Turcotte commented that he would like to see the supervisor’s pay stay the same.  

He has been saying since he was elected that it has been too low.  He thinks that Supervisor 

Leggett has been doing a disservice to himself when he does the budget.  Supervisor Leggett said 

that he always counts on the Town Board to make the motion to increase, otherwise it is a little 

uncomfortable situation saying I’m going to pay myself this. 

 

They don’t need to take action tonight, but it does get complicated to make changes after the 

budget is passed and there is no net changes. 

 

Supervisor Leggett asked if there were any other comments. 

 

On a motion by Supervisor Leggett the Board enter into executive session to discuss collective 

negotiations pursuant to article fourteen of the civil service law and performance of individual(s) 

at 7:40 pm. 

 

On a motion by Councilperson Aiken, seconded by Councilperson Packer, the Board exited 

executive session at 8:31 pm. 

 

On a motion by Councilperson Turcotte, seconded by Councilperson Packer, meeting adjourned 

at 8:31 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

__________________________ 

 Town Clerk  


